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13 June 2011
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

SUBJECT: Juvenile Salmonid morts in Main Unit 2 trashrack debris.
On 13 June, JDA Fisheries provided more details for the juvenile salmonid mortalities discovered in the debris on the main unit 2 trashrack.  This had been discussed at the 09 June FPOM meeting.
U2 had increased drawdown on 19 May (over 1.5’).  During the week of 23 May, JDA Structural crew was unsuccessful in their attempts to rake the trashrack, even with the unit at reduced load (100 MW).

On 27 May, during the weekly inspection, JD Fisheries detected a 4.5' drawdown through the U2 intake trashracks.  

On 1 June JDA Ops forced U2 out of service for raking after learning of the increased 4.5’ drawdown.  This time raking was successful.  A considerable amount of debris was removed from U2 trashracks and there were estimated 200 juvenile salmonids morts mixed in it. 

After raking main unit trashracks there was a considerable amount of debris accumulating at the SMF F/D separator.  An estimated 60 old-looking/decaying smolts morts were found there.

The mortality rate in the SMF sample on 1 June had increased to 1.6 % (normally of less than 1.0%,).   This brings the total smolt mortalities to 260, due to debris build-up on the unit trashracks, and the excessive drawdown. 

A. Species – salmonids.
B. Origin – unknown.
C. Length – juvenile sized.
D. Marks and tags – not collected.
E. Marks and Injuries found on carcass – NA
F. Cause and Time of Death – fish were trapped in trashrack debris.
G. Future and Preventative Measures – 

Sincerely,

MIROSLAW A. ZYNDOL

JOHN DAY DAM

CHIEF OF FISHERIES

